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From the Principal…. 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
Kia ora, Talofa lava, hello, namaste, malo lei! 
 
What a brilliant performance our students put on for the WIS Cultural Variety 
Show! The Kapa Haka and Pasifika groups were awesome: polished and superb but 
all other items were hugely entertaining and wonderful as well! It was a very 
successful night and I’m sure the audience appreciated the talent, humour and 
artistry they saw on the stage. Great use of digital technology too! 
 
 I do want to thank you all for your support with getting your child here for the 
show and picking them up at the end of the show. It is much appreciated. 
 
2016 has been a very successful year for our students academically as we met or 
exceeded our school targets. The achievement of our Maori students has been on 
par with other cohorts for the first time this year. Well done to our students for the 
rigour they put into their learning and to their teachers for their hard work! 
 
The big picture below is still available for those who wish to purchase a copy but it 
will not be at the same price. Please check Southlight’s website for price details. 
 
As the end of the year draws closer, we look forward to the final big events at our 
Intermediate: EOTC, The Year 8 Awards Ceremony, Year 8 Formal, the school pool 
picnic and JAFFA Games. We would also like all outstanding school fees and sports 
fees paid before the year ends please.  Thanks. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Pearl Murti 
Principal 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Big Picture! 

 

Coming Events 
 EOTC Week – 5-8 

December 
 Year 8 Awards 

Assembly – 6 
December 

 Year 8 Formal – 8 
December 

 End of Year 
Reports – 9 
December 

 Pool Day – 12 
December 

 JAFFA – 14 
December 

 Last day for 
students – 15 
December 
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KEY EVE 

The most powerful predictor of success is students’ expectations of themselves. 

S EOTC (Education outside the classroom) 
If you have lost your programme for EOTC, this is what is happening for each Area next week: 
 

 

Area 1 Area 2 Area 3 

Monday 5 Dec Hutt Indoor Sports Centre Wainuiomata Tennis Club H20 Swimming Pools,  

Upper Hutt. 

Wednesday 7 

Dec 
Wise Park - Fun Water day 

and Picnic 
Arena Pools, Porirua Days Bay, Eastbourne. 

Thursday 8 Dec Days Bay, Eastbourne  Picnic in the park, Parkway Picnic at Hugh Sinclair Park & 

skate park, Wainuiomata. 

Costs Cost remains at $30.00 which 

includes swimming 

programme 

Cost remains at $20.00 

which includes swimming 

programme  

Cost remains at $17 for all 

EOTC Week trips plus 

$13 for swimming programme 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

2016 Student Achievement Data 
The table below shows the proportion of students at and above the National Standards at the start of 
year (SoY) and end of year (EoY) in Reading, Writing and Maths.  
 
The figures in red were the targets we set this year 
 

Reading School Maori Pasifika Asian Europ Male Female Year 6/7 Year 7/8 

SoY 46.5% 39.7% 42.8% 83.3% 52.3% 42.5% 50.7% 44.6% 48.6% 

EoY 70% 71.9% 70.1% 71.4% 83.3% 73.1% 69.7% 74.1% 71.0% 72.8% 

 

Writing School Maori Pasifika Asian Europ Male Female Year 6/7 Year 7/8 

SoY 39.1% 36.2% 34.1% 58.3% 42.8% 39.5% 49.3% 37.1% 41.3% 

EoY 65% 68.7% 69.3% 78.6% 83.4% 63.4% 59.1% 78.4% 66.2% 71.3% 

 

Maths School Maori Pasifika Asian Europ Male Female Year 6/7 Year 7/8 

SoY 44.4% 41.9% 42.9% 75.0% 44.8% 47.2% 41.4% 37.2% 52.2% 

EoY 70% 71.9% 70.0% 71.4% 83.3% 76.1% 72.6% 71.2% 71.7% 72.1% 

 
We still have a lot of work ÔÏ ÄÏ ÔÏ ÒÅÁÃÈ ÔÈÅ -/%ȭÓ ÔÁrget of 85% but we are delighted with the 
progress our students have made since the start of the year. 
 
Our big focus this year has been building student agency in our classrooms through: 
¶ the 3Rs (Respect, Responsibility and Rigour)  
¶ the 4Cs (Critical Thinking, Communication, Collaboration and Creative Thinking) 
¶ The Key Competencies and 
¶ Inquiry learning. 

 
9ÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÅÎÄ ÏÆ ÙÅÁÒ ÒÅÐÏÒÔȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÓÅÎÔ ÈÏÍÅ ÏÎ ω $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒȟ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÈÏ× ÙÏÕ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÐÒÏÇÒÅÓÓ 
and achievement this year. Hopefully, you two will congratulate them on their effort. 
 
 



The 2016 WIS Cultural Variety Show 

                        
Kapa Haka 
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RETURN FORM 

I have read this newsletter date 30 November 2016 

Name of Student:    _________________________________________________________Room: ___________         

Parent/ Caregiver’s Signature: 

October Newsletter Draw: Jerry Zhu (9), Briar Lawrence (9), Megan Kahukiwa-Smith (11) 

Have a go!! 
On Friday 25 November, 8 lucky students from 
WIS attended the sailing programme, Have a go! 
We all enjoyed it so much, despite the slightly 
chilly weather! 
We learnt how to set the sail boat up and some 
basics on how to actually sail. There was 
certainly a lot of screaming! However, it was a 
heap of fun.   
 
It was an absolute privilege to have had this 
experience and we would like to say a big thank 
you to Mr Nielsen for organising it and Mr Enoka 
for taking us.  
 
Also thank you to Simon and his crew for 
teaching us and taking us through a fantastic day.  

Elesha Smith 

 

Mana Ake 

 
Band members: 
Back Row: Devon Pasene, Lueta Leafa, Aleisha Telea, 
Terina Sadlier-Patmore, Julian Terekia 
Front Row: Terris Toko, Renee Forman, Tyson Tihore 
 
Mana Ake, our Year 8 school band travelled to two events 
this term, a performing arts festival and the annual Battle 
of the Bands. 
 
They performed two student-selected tunes, ‘Special’ by 
Six60 and ‘Jammin’ by Bob Marley. The students shared 
their musical skills, singing and playing a variety of 
instruments. 
 
Brandon Intermediate hosted the Performing Arts festival 
featuring both music and dance. This was a superb 
opportunity to prepare for the Battle of the Bands in the 
following weeks. Our students enjoyed seeing and hearing 
the performances from other Intermediate schools. 
 
The 2016 Battle of the Bands was held at Little Theatre, 
Lower Hutt. Our super-star students all performed 
exceptionally well and were acknowledged for their 
selection of reggae songs, favourites of the judges!  
 
They performed at the WIS Cultural Variety Show and will 
perform again at the Year 8 Awards Ceremony next week. 

 

REMINDERS 
 Please pay all outstanding fees 
 2017 Enrolment Forms due now 
 Year 8 Awards Assembly – 6 December 
 Year 8 Formal – 8 December 
 End of Year Reports – 9 December 
 Pool Day – 12 December 
 JAFFA – 14 December 
 Last day for students – 15 December 

 
 

Regional Champion! 
Alexis Tauaneai has won the Year 7 

Regional Shot Put Championship.   
Well done Alexis!  


